From: Sent: Friday, September 16, 2022 7:33 AM

To: Historic District Commission (Staff) <hdc@detroitmi.gov>

Cc:

Subject: [EXTERNAL] 683 Edison Street Lead Remediation Part 1

Good Morning Ben,

Here is: 1. the additional information 2. a statement from the contractor and increased clarity that you requested - 3. along with images attached. Will we be scheduled for the next meeting?

Additional Information:

 There were photos of doors included in the application. What is the planned scope of work for the doors? If they are to be replaced, please include an example or information on the product proposed for replacement.

The main entrance and exit doors will not be replace. This project is for window replacement.

More information is needed as to what is being proposed and where. Some windows show
paint, some appear to be stained, and it is unclear which windows are to be replaced (if not all),

and where windows are missing. Please provide annotated images indicating the scope of work at each window opening.

The project proposes to replace all windows in the house, with the exception of the leaded glass windows in the dining room. There are no stained glass windows in the house. Attached you will find photos of the damaged windows and the windows that have been stolen and thus replaced with a pane of glass. Two semi circular windows and two 1/4 windows on the third floor are missing due to theft that occurred before we purchased the house. (See attachment) Those have been temporarily replaced with glass panes. Including the 4 completely missing windows, all windows are being replaced because they are all beyond repair due to attempted theft, water damage, wood rot, stolen counter weights, peeling lead paint, and broken lock switches. The scope of work includes every window (again, with the exception of the leaded glass windows in the dining room) are being replaced.

•

Recommendations:

Many of the existing windows depicted in the photographs do not appear beyond repair. When
possible, the Commission prefers that projects rehabilitate historic windows (particularly on the
façade and public facing walls).

We share in the historic commission's desire to maintain the classical integrity of the windows. The contractor has given us information (see attachment) that ensures that the new windows will meet historical standards and aesthetics. All windows are beyond repair due to dangerous peeling and crumbling lead paint. However, there is further damage due to extensive water damage that occurred before we bought the house, theft, attempted theft, thus stolen hardware and mechanisms. Removing lead paint is the primary purpose of this project; however, the windows have also undergone theft and water damage to the point where they must be replaced with a new safe and non toxic frame and window.

- •
- I understand that lead paint on the windows is a primary concern for this project. Many
 contractors are capable of removing lead paint from windows in a safe, contained manner that
 prevents lead particles from spreading through the house, whether the work is conducted on or
 off site.
- Related to the first two points, it is likely the commission will want proof that rehabilitating the
 windows to operable condition and removing the lead paint is not feasible before they will
 approve replacement windows. This information could be provided by a quote and written
 statement from a window restoration contractor.

Again, we share in the historic commission's desire the maintain the classical integrity of the windows. The contractor has promised that the new windows will meet historical standards and aesthetics, but the safety of our 7 children (where tests have revealed lead in their systems) is paramount. At this point, the lead is not the only safety hazard, whereas we cannot open many of the windows due to the neglect of the previous owner, which also presents a fire hazard. Unfortunately, solely lead remediation is not possible at this point.

ALSO: STATEMENT FROM THE CONTRACTOR:

The windows on the home are heavy lead containing components. All of the components that make up the window have been tested to find lead at very high levels for the sashes, jamb, jamb stops interior &

exterior, parting bead on windows, window well, exterior trim, etc.... The windows being lead hazards, even if they were repairable and paint stripping all of the paint off the components will not solve the lead poisoning problem of the children at this home. The lead has leached into the wood of the windows and even with stripping of the window components entirely of the existing lead paint, when new paint applied it would become lead containing because the lead will leach out of the wood back into the new paint continuing to create a severe lead hazard and lead poisoning of the child(ren) in the home.

The only solution is to continue and have the complete removal and replacement of all window components so that the lead exposure is eliminated and lead poisoning and contamination is stopped.

It is windows in homes that are the highest contributors to lead poisoning of children and the lead poisoning must stop at this home the only way to handle it is complete replacement of the units. Lead poisoning is a completely preventable disease but there must not be lead in the home. If we allow the windows to stay in place or other components as specified to be addressed the child will continue to be lead poisoned and any child that moves into the home will be lead poisoned and even adults. Yes, even adults are lead poisoned by this being left in the home and lead continuing to a in many ways to damage the lives of people that live there. And contaminate the neighborhood and ground soil. This has contaminated the soil and enters the homes on ether side causing lead poisonings. If the historical department chooses to not allow new windows to be done they will be party to continued lead poisoning of the family and children of this home so long as the home is standing and the neighborhood.